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INDIAN CREEK ANNOUNCEMENTS

Many thanks to all the families who attended the Indian Creek Fall Picnic. A fun time was
had by all! Thank you to: Jim Kellenberger for stoking the campfire and arranging tables, to
Tim Mogill for sending out flyers, to the Board for providing pop and hot dogs and to the
kids on FFox Creek Road for providing games and actwvities for the youth. A big thank you
to all who participated in the dessert competition. Congratulations to Ann Kellenberger for
taking first place! She made a fabulous peach cobbler that knocked our socks off!

Congratulations to Tim and Helen Mogill who became Grandparents for the third

time! Their new grandson Mel Alexi Hay , named after his two grandfathers, was
born September 2, 2003.

Trick or Treat time is here! On October 31st the subdivision will be swarming with
ghosts and goblins! Due to the traffic increase in the area on Halloween, please

consider using reflective materials/tape on your little ghouls costume and send him
out with a flashlight. The more visible, the better! If you will be receiving trick or

treaters please leave your porch light on. The festivities begin at 5 :30pm and end at
8:OOpm.

Christmas Luminaries- Yes folks, it is right around the corner whether you like it or not!
Every year Indian Creek celebrates the holidays by having Christmas Luminaries. This year
the event will be held on December 13th. (Rain Date Dec. 20). Call Dave Schulte's with
vour bag and sand order IF it has changed from last year or if this is vour first time
participating. This event is sponsored by the 1.C. Board. Bags and sand are provided. You
need only pay for the candles you use.

INDIAN CREEK WATER REMINDER

Water News Reminder: Suspended sediment or particulate matter is material that
naturally exists in the water and concentrates and settles at low points in the system. We
flush the system on the last Thursday of each month to correct this problem. The
sediment is stirred up by an increase in the velocity of the water through the system.
This can happen due to flushing or peak temporary demands on the system. That is why
this seems to be an intermittent problem. The best action for someone to take to clear
this problem is to run an outside hose until the water clears up. Keep in mind that if the
dirty water has already made it into the house it may be in the water heater and take a
day or two to clear up. During this time you may want to avoid using any reverse
0smosis system you may have in your home in order to avoid sudden clogging of the
systems filters. This will save on the life of the filters.



TOWANDA SCHOOL NEWS

TURNING POINT 2004

Mark Your Calendar for October 14, 2003

Please mark your calendar and plan to join us at 7:00 pm on Tuesday, October 14 in the
Towanda Elementary School Gymnasium for a CACAacilitated Turning Point 2004
Information Team Meeting. This meeting is your opportunity to participate in a community
brainstorming session that will contribute to Unit 5’s fiscal planning process.

Prior to attending this meeting, please visit the Turning Point 2004 portion of the Unit 5
website at www.unit5.org and come prepared to provide recommendations for cost
containments and revenue enhancements for the 2004-2005 school year.

Towanda Elementary Students are having a fundraiser. They are selling items by Kathryn
Beich including chocolate candy items, holiday food items, holiday decor and wrapping

paper. Please helip to support our iocal school by purchasing items from students when they
knock at your door. Thanks.

Hogan Family Update From Nello Picchietti, close friend

In March of 2003 Jim Hogan was diagnosed with cancer. Jim was selfemployed and
without health insurance. In August of 2003 Jim passed away. He was a family man and
wanted his family taken care of, which he did up to the time of his illness. However,
during Jim’s illness, they lost their house, which Jim built with his own hands. They lost
many other valuables too, which can’t ever replace the value of having Jim.

We, as friends of the family, have decided to help the family by holding a benefit for
Jim‘s family. We are asking you to donate any gift certificates, products, or services, so we
can hold a silent auction at the benefit. The event will be held at Jerry’s D&D Pools &
Spa. Please open your hearts to the Hogan family to help them defray the outstanding
bills that remain for them. Your contribution is very much appreciated and we will make
sure that your company or place of business is mentioned at the benefit.

Friends of the Hogan Family

Jim Hogan Benefit

November 1st

Jerry’s D&D pool and Spa 5
Contact: Nello Picchietti 726-2523 or 275~1199 for additional information.

ATTENTION ALL INDIAN CREEK GARDEN CLUBBERS!!!

Then next Garden Club meeting will be held on October 30th at 7:00 p.m. The
Mogill Residence-18 Bent Tree Lane.

Topic: Designing a Garden (Landscape Design) Would you like to design a new
garden? Or revamp one you already have installed? You will learn some design
principles and work on your own garden design.

Bring: $2.00 for paper, templates and colored pencils. Bring measurements of your
garden to be designed.

SUZI DAVIS TRAVEL IS OFFERING A 3 DAY 2 NIGHT VACATION TO LAS VEGAS (AIRFARE AND
HOTEL ACCOMMODATIONS INCLUDED) TO BE RAFFLED OFF AT THE JIM HOGAN BENEFIT. RAFFLE

TICKETS ARE $5 EACH AND MAY BE PURCHASED FROM MARTA AND SCOTT MASON AT 7 FOX
CREEK ROAD. 728-8008.



TOWANDA LIBRARY NEWS
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Upcoming Programs at the Library:

Thursday, October 23, 7-8:30 p.m: Scary Stories and Creepy Crafts for 4th-6th graders.
Registration is required. 728-2176.

Friday, October 24, 6:30p.m: Drop-in movie: The Ghost and Mr. Chicken with Don Knotts
(1960, 90 minutes). Fun for the whole family! We will have refreshments.

Tuesday, November 18, 7-8p.m.: Pilgrim stories, songs and games. Featuring Shelley Otis,
former pilgrim from the Plymouth Plantation in Plymouth, MA. This program is appropriate for
all ages, so families are welcome. Please call the library to register.

We still have openings in the fall session of Wednesday story time. You can register your child
for 10:30-10:50 a.m. for 18mos-3year olds, 11:00-11:30 a.m. for 3-5 year oids, or 3:00-3:30 p.m.
for 3-5 year olds.

Mary Pasek Williams, Director Towanda District Library

TOWANDA BUSINESSES

C My Hair Salon Dawn Hall, Owner
Appointments and Walk-ins welcome. 7282999

Cindi Lockhart RD, LD, Certified Trainer, Certified Yoga Instructor 824-8233
Classes: Women'’s Toning and Fitness
Monday and Thursday at 5:30p.m.

Yoga Class  Saturday Morning at 8:30
One on One Training Sessions Available

Three Petunias Specialty Cut Flowers 728-8008
Owners: Marta Mason, Wendy Wilson Shannon Fulton
Order your Pumpkin bouquets and Christmas wreaths for the holidays.

INDIAN CREEK ADS

Grass clippings and fallen leaves wanted! Please drop off bagged leaves and clipping at 7

Fox Creek Road or call 728-8008 and I will gladly pick them up. Needed for compost and
mulch.

For RENT -Sanibel Island Florida. 2 Bedroom. Pool side. On the Gulf. Fully furnished
kitchen. Washer & dryer. 2 Baths. Available January 10-January 17. Call Kay Liebenow if

interested. 728-2427. You can see pictures and read more about it on-line at
SanibelBeachClub.com

Deadline for next newsletter is January 4th. Please e-mail information to:
MartaMas1@aol.com or call 7288008




